

Rolleston Quarry Community Liaison Group Meeting

Held at the Rolleston Quarry - Wards Road
Thursday 19 Nov 2015

Present: Jonny Francis (Road Metals), Murray Francis (Road Metals), Clayton

Fairbairn, Mark Alexander, Jane Griffiths (SDC).

Apologies: Aliesha Esker (ECan), Martin Craw, Adele Jones.

Meeting commenced at 7:40 pm.

Minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as true and correct.

The CLG was informed that current traffic numbers still complied with the current consent.

There had been some complaints about trucks using Kerrs Rd. Again it was confirmed that the updated Driver Code of Conduct is distributed to all truck drivers and drivers were had also been asked not to use Kerrs Rd.

Noise monitoring for the concrete plant would be undertaken on an occasion when the concrete plant started production early in the morning to minimise any noise interference from other sources. There still had not been any early starts as yet.

A water balance was being prepared by PDP and this would be available at the next meeting. It was confirmed that the volume of water taken was well below the permitted levels.

It was proposed that the next meeting would be held on site at the Rolleston Quarry on Wards Rd on February 11th at 7:30 pm.

Meeting declared closed at 8:11 pm.